TOWN OF ANDOVER	PLANNING BOARD	APPROVED MINUTES
		May 22, 2018
_____________________________________________________________________________________
 
Meeting convened at 7:00 p.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Nancy Teach, Chair; Randall Costa, Vice-Chair; Doug Phelps, Art Urie, Jon Warzocha, Paul Currier, and Dave Blinn, Ex-Officio
Also present for duration of appropriate items:  Pat Moyer, Zoning & Planning Coordinator, and Anna Warzocha
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE
1. Teach indicated that she would like to step down as Chair of the Planning Board for the months of June, July, and August 2018 and Currier has agreed to become the interim chair of the board.  Warzocha made a motion to appoint Currier as the interim Planning Board Chair; Urie seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously for appointing Currier as the interim Planning Board Chair.
MINUTES OF MAY 8, 2018
Warzocha – Motion to approve as amended
Currier – Second
Vote – Unanimous to approve as amended.
BOARD UPDATE
1. The Zoning Ordinance is in word format and is ready to be uploaded onto the town website. There will be training for the new town website on June 22, 2018 and the training will include how to upload Zoning Ordinance onto the website as well as other Planning Board documents.
2. Costa stated that the Subdivision Regulations are almost ready to go live. A public hearing will be held on June 26, 2018 at 7:30 p.m.
3. Blinn indicated that negotiations are moving forward regarding the White Oak pit.  Work is continuing on the transfer station.  Enforcement was discussed by the board and Phelps will work on a flow chart. 
4. Moyer stated that she received a copy of the Shoreland Permit Application for Jack and Lisa Braley and it will be filed in their property file.  She also had someone inquiring as to when a building permit is needed for a roof replacement.  The board indicated that a permit is needed if the rafters or structural parts of the building need to be replaced.
UPDATE ON VERIZON PROJECT
Teach stated that the Kearsarge Regional Ecumenical Ministry is not interested in the wood.  Currier stated that a work party could be put together to transport the wood to town residents that may need it.  A board member needs to follow up with Victor Manougian regarding the wood.  Costa stated that the Planning Board needs copies of all documents they requested at the public hearing and the documents need to clarify the clearing limits.


Costa proposed that the Select Board seek to arrange with Verizon that the proceeds from the logging, net of contractors’ costs, be donated to the Andover Community Fund or a similar charity for Andover residents in need.  Verizon has already indicated they are willing to do what Andover requests with the wood.  This solution avoids concerns with organizing a volunteer effort, including liability concerns, and would entail no delay of the project.  Blinn said he would take this proposal back to the Select Board.
CLASS VI ROAD DISCUSSION
Currier reviewed his old email files of the Select Board action on the Class VI Road Policy and according to email correspondence regarding the Deveno’s Emery Road property, it looks like the policy was utilized for the decision on their request to use a Class VI portion of Emery Road for a driveway.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes prepared by Lisa Meier, Recording Secretary and Patricia Moyer prepared amendments in Lisa Meier’s absence.

